WRENINGHAM MARDLE

A bi-monthly Newsletter Produced by The Village Hall Management Committee Charity No: 284991

No: 130

APRIL/MAY 2003

From The Chairman,

Although it was not an event organised by the village hall management committee I feel I must comment on the success of the recent pantomime. With a full house each evening, a cast of 30 people and a supporting team of about 20, the hall was far fuller than for a long time, and what a production! I have heard nothing but praise. This event really brought people together and many found talents they did not know they had. Well done everybody.

With the recent sunny weather I am sure many of you have been thinking "garden". Have you also been thinking "open garden"? Time is getting away and we need to be hearing from you if we are to have enough gardens to make this as successful as in the past. Please give either Ian or Geoff a phone call.

Christine Minns

Village Hall Booking Secretary:

Mr. Alex Deans, Lowther Cottage, Wymondham Road, Wreningham, Norwich, NR16 1AT - Tel: 01508 489757

Open Gardens - Sunday 15th June

Have you got a garden to be ashamed of and you don't mind admitting it? Would you like some wonderful, FREE ideas of how to make-it-over just like they do on the TV? If so we need you for the 2003 Open Garden event. This year a special 'design a garden' feature has been proposed. But we cannot do that without the right garden. So, alongside those gardeners who have something to be proud of, we also need volunteers from those who want to be proud.

Are you volunteering a garden (good or bad), ideas or yourself to help on the day? If so call Ian (488429) or Geoff (488468) who are waiting to hear from you.

Quiz & Chips Evening

Friday 4th April - 8 p.m. - Adm: £2.00 plus cost of fish & chips (about £3.00). The bar will be open. Everybody welcome, either turn up as a team of about 6 or you can join up into a team with others on the night - Proceeds to village hall funds.

SOCIAL CLUB

-

Club nights are Thursday and Friday throughout the winter.

The Annual General Meeting was moved from the original date to Sunday 23rd March. Hopefully everyone was aware of this.

The collection box in aid of The Royal National Institute for the Blind which has stood on the bar, full, for a number of years has now been emptied and £51.89 sent off.

Membership Adults £1.00/Juniors 50p.

New members always welcome. Call in for a drink on a club night and at the same time pick up a form and get a couple of members to sponsor you.





WRENINGHAM "ALL SAINTS" CHURCH

Jumble Sale - on 15th March realised £102.38 in aid of Church funds. Many thanks to all who helped at this event.

Mothering Sunday - 30th March. there will be a family service at 10.30 a.m. We look forward to welcoming families on this Special Day.

Easter Services - Good Friday - 18th April - A service at 2 p.m. to 3 p.m. at the church and joining with the Methodist members.

Easter Sunday - Holy Communion at 8 a.m.

Would the ladies who will be decorating the church please do so on Saturday 19th April.

The Student X walkers are calling at the church on Wednesday 16th April at about 4 p.m. during their Annual Pilgrimage to Walsingham.

Margaret Wilkinson

Fund Raising in aid of Wreningham church

A Scottish Evening -Friday 11th April - see advert.

Saturday 17th May - A May Fayre at 2 p.m.

See posters nearer the time for details.

WRENINGHAM

"ALL SAINTS" CHURCH



Friday 11th April 7.30 p.m.

WRENINGHAM VILLAGE HALL

Come and have a go at Scottish Dancing - Dancing to C.D's

This is meant to be an informal fun evening and supper is included in the price.

Admission £4.00 (Juniors £2.50) - by ticket (in advance by 6th April)

Licensed Bar Raffle
(in aid of general church funds)

or any P.C.C. member

TICKETS AVAILABLE FROM:

Margaret Wilkinson Tel: 01508 488212

Irene Moore Tel: 01508 489635

Thelma Hanton Tel: 01508 489284

Christine Minns Tel: 01508 488123



Road Closure - Church Road will be closed for 4 weeks from Hethel Road junction to the Bird in Hand from 30th June, 2003.

Pavilion - As the cricket pavilion is no longer being used by the cricket team, the Parish Council decided that it needs to be moved. There is some repair work needed. If anyone is interested in putting in a bid for it, their offer should be put in a sealed envelope for the attention of Julie Miles at The Old Butchery, Church Road, Wreningham, by 18th April. The purchaser will need to arrange to dismantle and take away.

The next meeting of the Parish Council will be on Tuesday 20th May 2003 at 7.30 p.m. in the Margaret Preston room at the village hall.

Wymondham Flexibus - enclosed is a leaflet about the workers journey. There are also services during the day for shoppers. To find out more call 0845 6002315.

EXTREM ROSE OF SERVICE



Meetings on Thursday 24th April when ladies from Bungay Flower Club will demonstrate their theme "Spring into Summer" and Thursday 22nd May - Jackie O'Hare will be demonstrating the theme "Myths & Legends. Doors open 1.30 p.m. for 2 p.m. start. Visitors £2.50. Everyone Welcome.

Blood Donors

Dates for giving blood at Wymondham Central Hall: Wed. 30th April. 13.00 - 15.30, 16.30 - 19.00 Wed 14th May 13.00 - 15.30, 16.30 - 19.00

CHARITY DANCE

Saturday 31st May - 8 p.m. to midnight dancing to a 50's & 60's band - "The Sabres" Admission £4.00 In Aid of Macmillan Cancer Relief

Quiz & Chips

FRIDAY 4TH APRIL

at 8.00 p.m.

WRENINGHAM VILLAGE HALL

Entrance: £2.00 (plus food) - (Bring your own cutlery & tomato sauce)

Everybody Welcome In Aid of Village hall Funds



ASHWREN DRAMA GROUP ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Monday 7th April, 2003 at 7.30 p.m. The Margaret Preston Room, Wreningham Village Hall

This meeting is open to anybody interested in drama, reviews, pantomime or any similar acting, whether it be as an actor or back stage helper.

The business of the evening will include consideration of a change of name and future productions.